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In recent years, alternative health care delivery systens,
such as preferred provider organizations (“"PPOs"), have _
developed. Although PPOs exist in many forms, all PPO programs
involve a series of contractual arrangements between “preferred“
health care providers and an intermediary, such as an insurer or
self-insured employer, that acts as a third-party payor of health —~
care benefits. PPO pregrams coften attempt to select preferred -
providers for their ability to deliver quality health care at a
low cost. Enrollees in PPO programs usually are given financial
incentives (such as waivers of co-payments or deductibles) to
encourage them to use the lower-cost-preferred providers. —
Some of the contractual arrangements used by PPOs may,
however, involve legitimate payments that could be construed as
referral fees, and therefore be prohibited under the proposed
legislation. For example, some PPO programs require participating

providers to remit to the PPO a percentage of the fees earned from
treating PPO patients referred to the practitioner by the PPO.

This is one method used to fund a PPO's administrative expenses.
Under the proposed- legislation, this payment could be construed as -
a fee in consideration for the referral of a patient. Prohibiting
payment of fees in- such circumstances might restrict the ability o
physical therapists to participate in such alternative health
delivery systems. Consumers could therefore lose the advantages of _
obtaining physical therapy services at preferred provider rates.

Prohibitions on payment of referral fees may also restrict the
ability of phySical therapists to participate in referral services.
Referral services, which can be either,ﬁgr,nrgfitigr not-for-
profit, refer prospective patients to one or more providers based
on the stated needs of the patients and the qualifications or - .
prices of the providers. They also typically make available a Wide
variety of information on the providers to whom they refer
patients. Such information can prcmoue competition by enabling
patients to compare fees and services offered. For example, a
referral service can inform patients as to which providers will
accept Medicare assignment.  The fees paid to a referral service -
are unlikely to provide an incentive for anyone to refer. patient
for unnecessary care. This is because the entity receiving the fee
-- the referral service -- does not recommend. or suggest- *hut the -
patient obtain medical care. ~In the case of physical therapy, the ——
patient already has a prescription from his or her phy51c1an and is
using the service to locate a physical therapist with particular
gualifications (location, price, area of spec1alization)

Prohibitions on payment of fees for referral services may limit the
availability of such services, and hinder consumers in locating
independent physical therapy practices. For these
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believe that the proposed legislation may raise costs to consumers.
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alternative, such as allowing referral fees with an appropriate
disclosure. Consumers should not be deprived unnecessarily of
the benefits of competition, including the ability to choose the
provider and practice arrangements most suited to their needs.
For these reasons, you may wish to consider whether the enactment
of legislation prohibiting referral fee arrangements is
detrimental to consumer welfare.

We appreciate the opportunity to present these comments.

Very truly yours,
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